
NOTE 2 

Preparations for Field Camp 2024 

 

Hi Guys; Just a quick update on camp.  Remember we meet Monday, August 19th at 0900am in 

room 5-154 at the UNBC Prince George campus.  We will have a brief introduction to field camp 

there and break into field teams for the duration of camp. 

 

We will be in the Prince George / Aleza Lake area for the first 4 days of camp.  During the four 

days in PG you will need to bring brown bag lunches/drinks.  You will be home in PG each night 

and need to take care of your own breakfast and supper on those days as well, although I am 

working on a plan to be at the Guide Outfitter Camp for a couple of those nights.  We head to the 

John Prince Research Forest on Friday the 23rd - where we will be for the rest of the camp and all 

your food will be provided.  We return to the PG campus on Friday, August 30th around 5pm. 

 

Personal vehicles cannot be brought to the field during camp.  If you need to buy a parking pass 

for your vehicle while you are at camp, you can contact Parking Services (960-5535) who can sell 

you a pass for the time you are away.  Please buy these passes prior to showing up to camp since 

we will not have time to wait for you to do so once camp begins.  Most students figure out rides, 

so as not to have to leave cars at UNBC. 

 

Because the weather is always unpredictable, I would advise bringing a change of shirts and 

undergarments for each day we are away; the lack of laundry facilities at the John Prince makes it 

difficult for people to wash and dry all the clothes that need to be dried.  Don’t forget to bring 

insect repellent, your meds and an epipen if you are allergic to wasps/bee stings.  Bring a favorite 

water bottle/coffee mug.  Ear plugs are invaluable when bunking with others.  Remember if you 

have any food allergies/special requirements, please send me a special email with food 

requirements in the subject field if you have not included it on your first assignment (Due July 

30th so don’t forget).  Don’t forget your favorite treats, fishing poles, ukulele, camera, frisbee, etc.  

Please ensure you can fit all your gear into 1 large or 2 medium-sized Rubbermaid tubs or duffle 

bags. Please leave the following contact information with family while you are away at camp: 

 

Roy Rea 

Field Camp Coordinator 

University of Northern British Columbia 

Ecosystem Science and Management 

3333 University Way 

Prince George, B.C. V2N 4Z9 

Phone: (250) 960-5833; Cell (250) 961-6027 

e-mail: reav@unbc.ca 

 

Dexter Hodder 

Director, Research and Education 

John Prince Research Forest 

University of Northern BC 

P. O. Box 2378, Fort St. James 

British Columbia, Canada 

V0J 1P0 

250-996-3682 

dexter@johnprinceresearchforest.com 

 

Administrative Assistant 

Program of Ecosystem Science and 

Management 

3333 University Way 

Prince George, B.C. V2N 4Z9 

Phone: (250) 960-6664 

e-mail: Amber.Friess@unbc.ca 

 

See you soon,  Roy. 

Shannon Crowley 
Ecological Monitoring Coordinator 
John Prince Research Forest,  
PO Box 2378 
Fort St. James, BC, VOJ 1PO,  
Phone: 778-978-0117 
Email: crowley@unbc.ca 
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